Minutes of the MVCC PA Executive Board Meeting

April 25, 2011
3:30 pm
APPROVED May 26, 2011
Present: President Alison Doughtie, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, David Katz, Jed Kimball, Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, Ellis Searles, Carla Zupancic.

1.  President’s report
President’s Activities included participation in or attendance at the following on behalf of the Association:



a)  Board of Trustees’ meetings (12/20/10, 3/7/11, 4/13/11)


b)  Senate meeting (2/1/11, 3/1/11)


c)  NYSUT Presidents’ Council (1/6/11)


d)  Meetings with County Executive (1/28/11)

e)  Lobbying efforts (2/9/11 and 2/16/11 in Utica, 2/15/11 and 3/7-8/11 in Albany)


f)  Budget testimony to RoAnn Destito and Herman Farrell (2/24/11)


g)  Meeting with County Education and Youth and Ways and Means Committees (3/30/11)


h)  Board of Legislators meeting (3/30/11)


i)  AFT National Higher Ed Conference (4/1-3/11, Philadelphia)


j)  NYSUT Presidents’ and Retirees’ Conference (4/13-14/11)


k)  NYSUT Representative Assembly (4/14-16/11, New York City)



l)  AFL-CIO/NYSUT “We Are One Rally” (4/16/11, New York City)



m)  Meetings with President VanWagoner (2/1/11, 4/13/11)
Correspondence:

a) NYSUT: 9th Annual Local Community Service Award 


b)  Thank-you notes from Jeannette Stollar and Juliette Romano, local pres.at FIT for sympathy extended upon the death of former ED 39 president Lou Stollar.


c)  Ted Moore Run/Walk sponsorship request



d)  Thea’s Notes from The Bowman House
2.
Treasurer’s report (Mike Donaruma)
The Treasurer presented a detailed proposal for the 2011-2012 PA budget. Discussion followed.
Motion to accept the 2011-2012 budget of $188,267.00, which includes and increase in dues to NYSUT of $9 and AFT of $6.60 with no increase in local dues: 
1st Ellis Searles

2nd David Katz

Carried unanimously.
3.
Committee reports



Community Outreach (Chair Carla Zupancic)


The Committee has been active:

· Joined Team MVCC for Sam Drogo in the Great American Heart Run/Walk

· Sponsoring the Ted Moore Run/Walk

· Planning a Spring Fling Fund Raiser for victims of the Japan earthquake at the end of semester party.

· Planning a PA-sponsored film series on unionism for the next academic year. The Chair will further investigate logistics and possibly connecting to the Cultural Series. It was suggested that the committee also seek support from the CNY Labor Council and the Education and Training Committee.

Internal Communications (President Doughtie reporting for 2nd VP and Chair Norma Chrisman)
· A request for nominees for the upcoming elections went out over e-mail. A slate of candidates will be presented and nominations will also be taken from the floor at the General Membership meeting on April 27, 2011.
· A new PAnorama will be out before the end of the semester.
Member Services (President Doughtie reporting for 1st VP and Chair Paul Halko)

· The PA Spring Fling is scheduled for May 16 at Piggy Pat’s. Requests for RSVPs went out on e-mail.

Negotiations (Chair Ellis Searles)

· A Notice of Claims was sent to the College and the County, which outlines the problem with our contract from our perspective. The notice allows 30 days to correct the problem, after which time our claim will go to the Public Employees Relations Board (PERB).
Political Outreach (Chair David Katz)
· The Chair provided a regular presence at the County Board of Legislators.

· Maimun Khan lobbied for higher ed in Albany in March.

· The Committee of 100 will be lobby in Albany in May.

· President Doughtie, Bill Perrotti and David Katz attended the NYSUT Representative Assembly in NYC.
· Ellis Searles and Lorie Phillips attended an Oneida County Republican Fund Raiser in April.
· A meeting is scheduled with Joe Griffo and Claudia Tenney at Oneida County BOCES on the State budget, including the impact of the tax cap, and issues regarding the Triboro agreement.
Research and Records (Chair Colleen Kehoe-Robinson)
· Continuing “Spotlight on Committees” articles for PAnorama
· Working on ideas for collection and dissemination of information
· Collecting databases for PA use

New Members (Chair Jed Kimball)

The committee met earlier today and plans to:

· Coordinate a simple calendar for Member services

· Provide an informational workshop with Q and A early in the Fall semester

· Obtain a link to PA website from the MVCC website 

· Connect new members with volunteer Mentors/Partners who are willing to participate.
· Attend reception at New Employee Orientation, Thursday Aug. 11 and invite new members to workshop.

· Develop a bulleted post card with information such as 5 things new members should know or FAQ relating to being a union member.

4.  Continuing Business


a)  RA resolution—retirement plans (2012)

We are working on a resolution that would offer another chance for members to choose their retirement plan upon achieving tenure.
5.   New Business

a)  Communication (AFT information)
· The Legal Department at AFT has alerted the PA to a number of recent “troubling” Freedom of Information Act or Open Records Act (FOIA) requests of members for electronic correspondence. For example, “a conservative think tank called the Mackinac Center for Public Policy sent a broad public records request to faculty in the labor studies programs at Wayne State University, the University of Michigan and Michigan State.” The request was for electronic correspondence in which there was a reference to “Scott Walker,” “Wisconsin,” “Madison” or the last name of MSNBC journalist Rachel Maddow. AFT advises locals to bring any such requests to our local legal counsel as well as to AFT. 
· President Doughtie will draft a policy to present to the E-board stating that the President is the spokesperson for the PA.

· Communication between the Grievance Officers and member are subject to Privacy.

b) School budget support
We have been asked to support local districts budget votes. President Doughtie will look into ways we can do this, lawn signs, postcard mailings, etc.

c) The PA received an invitation to the Kiddie Campus Pee-Wee Prom, 11:30-12:30, Thursday, May 5.
6.   Adjournment

Motion to adjourn:


1st Colleen Kehoe-Robinson


2nd Jed Kimball

Carried unanimously.
E-mail addendum:

A. It was agreed that the PA sponsor a $100 basket for the College’s employee party if the Community Outreach Committee is willing to put it together. Chair Carla Zupancic said the Committee would follow through.

B. Motion to approve President Doughtie’s recommendation for appointed positions to the E-board:

1st Pam Fess

2nd Colleen Kehoe-Robinson

Carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

